‘ Stantec Consulting Ltd.

& g 70 Southgate Drive Suite 1

V \ Guelph ON N1G 4P5

! Tel: (519) 836-6050
o/ Fax: (519) 836-2493

Stantec

August 15, 2011 " z PAYY
File: 161010646/161010624 AUG 1 6 2011

TARI) ENEE
Lonny Bomberry, Director, Land? Resources ONTAR!O ENL:

Six Nations of the Grand River
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Attention: Mr. Lonny Bomberry, Director, Lands & Resources

Dear Mr. Bomberry:

Reference: Grand Renewable Energy Park - Leave to Construct Application

| am writing this letter in response to your letter of July 28, 2011 to clarify the use of the term “consultation” in
my letter dated July 12, 2011 and specifically, the role of Stantec Consulting Ltd. (Stantec) in the Grand
Renewable Energy Park (GREP) with respect to consultation with Aboriginal communities. Please note that
the term “consultation” in my July 12, 2011 letter, and in this letter, only reflects the consultation with
Aboriginal communities’ requirements under Section 17 of Ontario Regulation 359/09 (the Renewable Energy
Approval (REA) Regulation).

Stantec was retained by Samsung to fulfill the regulatory requirements of the REA process, including
requirements outlined in the REA Regulation regarding consultation with Aboriginal communities. Stantec’s
scope of work on the GREP includes sharing REA process related information with Six Nations, providing
project information (e.g. project notices and reports), and seeking input from Six Nations regarding potential
effects on Aboriginal or treaty rights so that appropriate mitigation measures can be developed during project
planning.

The purpose of my letter of July 12, 2011 was to respond to your letter of June 13, 2011 to the Ontario
Energy Board wherein you stated that “the applicant has not consulted to date with the Six Nations’ Land and
Resources Office concerning Six Nations’ interests relevant to the potential request for a REA”.

This statement infers that Stantec has not consulted with the Lands and Resources Office concerning the
REA process for the GREP. My letter of July 12, 2011 details the consultation activities related to the REA
process, carried out by Stantec on behalf of Samsung. We have followed the REA requirements as evidenced
by the list of activities Stantec has completed to date.

Stantec remains committed to responding to, meeting with, and discussing any strategies to mitigate any
constitutionally protected Aboriginal or treaty rights that the Six Nations community identifies as being
potentially adversely affected by the project. We would welcome the opportunity to have a meeting with Six
Nations staff regarding the draft REA reports recently provided to Six Nations for review and comment, and to
address any other REA related questions or concerns regarding the GREP.
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Please do not hesitate to contact myself or Kara Hearne at your convenience.

Yours Sincerely,

STANTEC CONSULTING LTD.

flor ey

Peter G. Prier

Senior Principal
Environmental Management
Tel: (519) 836-6050

Fax: (519) 836-2493
peter.prier@stantec.com

cc. Chief William K. Montour, Six Nations
Joanne Thomas, Six Nations (Lands and Resources)
Kirsten Walli, Ontario Energy Board
J.T. Lee, Samsung
GY Yoo, Samsung
Adam Rosso, Samsung
Hagen Lee, Samsung
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